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Food for Thought
“Permanence, perseverance and persistence in spite of all obstacles, dis-
couragements, and impossibilities: It is this that in all things distinguishes 
the strong soul from the weak.”
~ Thomas Carlyle

Superintendent’s Corner
Here we are more than midway through the month of October with Home-
coming and the host of year starting activities comfortably and proudly be-
hind us.  We are entering an exciting time of year when Halloween morphs 
quickly into Thanksgiving, before fading joyfully into the Christmas and Ha-
nukkah season. The late fall and early winter always bring activities, and 
there will be positive energy pulsating powerfully throughout the school 
community. Our classrooms will undoubtedly be filled with quality instruc-
tion, and we will applaud the accomplishments of students and staff alike.  
We will also cheer the season ending work and playoff runs of our athletic 
teams and marching band, while enjoying the beautiful concerts and arts 
shows that celebrate the holiday season. The days ahead promise great 
things, and we look forward to sharing the Wildcat energy with students, 
staff, and parents alike. 

News from Deputy Superintendent Dr. Joseph 
Centamore in the Curriculum Office
Please be reminded that our middle and high school progress reports have 
been mailed and should be arriving home.  Please feel free to reach out 
with any questions, as it is our hope that these communications serve as a 
springboard to your child’s continued growth. 

News from Assistant Superintendent for Business 
and District Operations Dr. Vito D’Elia
We join in congratulating our Board of Education President, Nicholas 
Ciappetta, who has been selected by the Suffolk County Martin Luther King 
Commission as the recipient of their Public Service Award. This is a fitting 
tribute to the hard work and dedication that Mr. Ciappetta contributes to the 
students, staff, and residents of our community. We look forward to joining 
him at the Radisson Hotel in Hauppauge, at 11 AM, on Friday, January 10, 
2020, when Mr. Ciappetta is recognized for his special efforts.

Some Thoughts from Assistant Superintendent for 
Student Services April Poprilo 
Our district team understands that childhood can be a confusing and chal-
lenging time and try to incorporate life lessons and social-emotional educa-
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tion into our efforts. It is with this understanding that we were thrilled to see 
the “Silas Says Hello” integrated into our 6th Grade Center culture. You can 
read the exciting story of this project by logging on to shufsd.org.

News from Dr. James Wright, Supervisor of 
Physical Education, Health, Athletics & Recreation
Congratulations to Whitman’s own Jimmy Morales who has been recog-
nized as one of Long Island’s Top 50 Volleyball players. Jimmy is a talented 
member of a wonderful team, and we look forward to following his success. 
Congratulations as well to Isabella Dinulescu and Cassandra Dinulescu 
for achieving All-County status for their performance in the Girls Tennis In-
dividual Tournament.

We also join in commending all of our middle school and JV Varsity teams 
that are pouring their hearts and souls into this season’s competition. 

News from our South Huntington Educational 
Foundation (SHEF)
 

Attn: Faculty!  The South Huntington Educational Foundation announces 
the opening of mini PIE grant season from now through November 15th.  
Visit SHEFINC.ORG  for information and to complete your request!
 

 All community members should be sure to sign up for your free subscription 
at SHEFINC.ORG  as new promotions are announced for families, students 
and community members.  Announcements include grants, scholarships, 
raffles, lotteries and more!

 

News from Jackie and the Arts
Get ready for an exciting Sunday afternoon.  This coming Sunday, October 
20th, the Walt Whitman Marching Band will host the New York State March-
ing Band Championships.  Kick off for this not to miss event will be 2 PM at 
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Walt Whitman High School.  Our Walt Whitman Marching Band Director 
Greg Modelewski, and the Walt Whitman Marching Band, cordially in-
vites you to share in an afternoon of electric music and choreography.  
Our Marching Band’s show for this year is entitled Mozart…Remixed.  It 
is a mix of music from the classical time of Mozart with a touch of sound 
effects from today!
 
Come share this very special event and support our Walt Whitman 
Marching Band students who have worked so hard to present this out-
standing show of music, color, motion and precision……….

News from Sheila’s Food Corner
 

Many questions arise when discussing the School Nutrition Program be-
cause it is unlike any other district service that keeps South Huntington 
running smoothly each school day!  The questions are important, and 
I felt it worthwhile on a monthly basis to tackle one commonly asked 
question at a time.
 
How is the District’s School Nutrition Program (SNP) financed?
The SNP is not financed through the general school budget that is voted 
upon each May.  The May school budget vote is for the General Fund 
(G Fund).  The nutrition program runs from a separate Fund (C Fund).  
Monies are not received from the yearly school budget vote.  The SNP 
is its own “small business,” with four main sources of income.  They are 
comprised of:  Federal Reimbursement, State Reimbursement, monies 
from students buying lunch with cash and adult/student catering events.  
In order to receive Federal or State Reimbursements, our program must 
follow the National School Lunch Program, which was established in 
1946 by President Truman.  The main focus of the act is to provide a 
nutritionally-balanced, low cost or free lunch to our children each school 
day.
 
There are many financial restrictions when following this program which 
makes our days challenging and yet rewarding.

*The Federal/State reimbursement monies we receive are % amounts 
derived for each child that participates in our program.  The % amount is 
set each year by the government.

*If our program ends up with a profit at the end of a school year, we are 
restricted to “holding” no more than 3-months profit from one school 
year to the next without written documentation to the State.  This doc-
umentation must provide reasoning for how the excess money will be 
spent (i.e., kitchen equipment).

*The program cannot lose money on a continuous basis.

*The daily student lunch prices are regulated by NYS.  If we raise the 
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cost from year-to-year, it is because NYS feels we cannot be solvent oth-
erwise.

*The foods we serve our children must be nutritious and appealing to pur-
chase (as parents know, nutritious items tend to be the most expensive, 
i.e., produce).
 
It is a challenge to not lose money, but also not to make too much money!  
A balancing act we work through carefully each school year.
 
Each of the guidelines listed brings up additional questions, which will be 
answered as the school year unfolds.  Feel free to reach out to me with 
any questions you may have by calling 631-812-3018 or e-mail sbuhse@
shufsd.org.
 
News from Mr. John Murphy, 
Principal of Walt Whitman High School
Is your child looking for community service hours?  Encourage them to join 
the Interact club!  The group meets every other Wednesday at 2:30 PM in 
the North Cafeteria - all are welcome. 

Walt Whitman High School is currently holding a book drive to support Hin-
di’s Libraries, a nation-wide distributor of books to needy children.  Bring 
your new or used children’s or teen books to the Main Office from now until 
October 18th.  Thank you for supporting such a great cause!

Halloween isn’t just about candy anymore!  S(CARE) For Halloween is col-
lecting male and female toiletries and socks for the homeless.  Please think 
about these items while you’re out shopping for your Halloween candy.  You 
can drop items off in the Main Office through November 4th.

Guidance News:  
The following colleges will visit Whitman this week at the College and Ca-
reer Center.  Please sign up in the counseling center, if you would like to 
attend.

College Fair October 21st- This is a reminder that on Monday, October 
21st, the Counseling Center will be holding their annual College Fair in the 
South Gym from 8-10 AM.  Over 50 colleges and universities from around 
the country will be present to provide information to those interested.  Par-
ents and students are encouraged to attend.  Students wishing to attend 
are asked to please sign up in the Counseling center office in order to re-
ceive a pass.  If you have any questions regarding this event, please call 
the Counseling Center at 631-812-3820.  

Michael L. McCarthy, P.C
Attorney and Counselor at Law

mailto:sbuhse@shufsd.org
mailto:sbuhse@shufsd.org
http://www.110pharmacy-surgical.com/
https://www.mynefcu.org/loans-credit-cards/auto-loans
http://zaroscafe.com
http://www.islandbetterhearing.com
http://www.ssar.com
http://www.roastsandwichHouse.com
http://www.mlmpc.com


Athletic News:
Congratulations to our Girls Varsity Volleyball team who had an amazing 
come-from-behind victory last Thursday night, dropping the first 2 sets be-
fore rallying to win the last 3.  The offense was led by Annabell Novinski 
with 46 assists, Jenna Stockfeder with 12 kills, and Caroline Phillips with 
16 kills.  Maggie Neiland led the way with 27 digs.  

The Boys Cross Country team competed in the Manhattan College Invita-
tional last Saturday, where the Whitman Freshmen took 3rd place out of 20 
teams.  The team consisted of Ryan Hill, Trevor Galgano, Tom Bass, Mike 
Coppolla, Sam Nunez, Hamza Amin and Jacob Erwin.  Running personal 
bests were Jacob Veeder, Ryan Hansen, Danny Donovan, Kyle Lutz, PJ 
McHale, Tom Baranowski, Vinny Muller, Dominic Sarabella, Aidan Aziz, 
and Nick Arthur.  Congratulations!

The Boys Varsity Soccer team defeated Lindenhurst last Friday by the score 
of 2-1.  Rich Morel tied the score at 1 off a pass by Anthony Rinaldi in 
the 70th minute.  Peter Humann netted the game winner off an assist by 
Morel with 2 minutes left. Liam Weigele made 5 saves. The Wildcats’ record 
stands at 8-3 and the team is currently ranked #8 in Suffolk County. 

News from Mr. Eddie Smith, 
Principal of Stimson Middle School
The Stimson educational family hopes the entire South Huntington commu-
nity enjoyed a wonderful Columbus Day Weekend.  It is hard to believe that 
we are halfway through October, Quarter 1 Progress Reports have been 
mailed and posted, and Halloween is right around the corner.  Speaking of 
Halloween, please mark your calendars for Stimson’s first dance of the year, 
which is on Friday, October 25th. The Halloween Dance is always the most 
popular dance of the year, with many of our students choosing to dress up.  
The dance begins at 7 PM and ends promptly at 9 PM. Please drive care-
fully when picking up your children in the front of the building and beware of 
administrators directing traffic.

October is Breast Cancer Awareness Month! Stimson’s GO is organizing a 
Stimson Goes Pink event on Friday, October 25th.  All students are encour-
aged to wear as much pink as possible and donate a dollar. All proceeds 
will go to Stand Up for Suzanne.  Stand Up for Suzanne is a 501(c)(3) all 
volunteer organization that raises funds to advance metastatic breast cancer 
research at Cold Spring Harbor Laboratory (CSHL). 100% of the proceeds 
raised goes directly to breast cancer research.
 
Stand Up For Suzanne (SUFS) was started in memory of Suzanne Shea, 
a South Huntington mother who fought a brave and long battle with breast 
cancer. Her sons are recent WW graduates, Classes of 2017 and 2018. It 
was her wish to give back to the breast cancer community while also keeping 
her memory alive. This is accomplished through SUFS. We honor Suzanne’s 
memory by supporting cutting-edge research at CSHL.
 
Additional information can be found at their website: standupforsuzanne.org.
We are looking for 100%!!!!   Homerooms that have 100% participation will 
be entered into a drawing for their choice of a pancake breakfast or in-school 
field trip to watch a movie of their choice.
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Please talk this up with your children.  Cancer has affected many of our 
lives. Breast cancer, specifically, has affected many of the people we work 
with.  Let’s work together to find a cure!!

News from Mr. Steve Toto, 
Principal of Silas Wood Sixth-Grade School
Reading certainly is fun-damental, and everyone at Silas Wood thanks our 
hard-working PTA for running our fantastic Book Fair this week!  After pe-
rusing titles old and new, our students and staff can be found with their nos-
es buried between the covers of their newly-purchased treasures!  Thank 
you, PTA members, for all your hard work.

“Look after your laundry, and your soul will look after itself.”   ~ W. Somerset 
Maugham

Members of the Silas Wood family are ready to roll up their sleeves (liter-
ally!), and get down to the business of helping others with their laundry!  
First joining with the NYCFC Soccer Club and Current Initiatives in a laun-
dry-supply-items collection that will run from October 21st through Novem-
ber 1st, a group of Silas students, families, and staff will participate in a 
hands-on event to be held at a Laundromat in the Bronx.  On December 
7th, along with the Soccer Club and Current Initiatives, we will help those 
in need washing/drying/folding their clothing and other washable posses-
sions.  We are very excited about participating in this worthwhile event 
which is much-anticipated by all involved.   

Tickets are now on sale, during our lunch periods, for the Silas Wood Hal-
loween Dinner Dance to be held on Friday, October 25th, from 6:30 to 8 
PM.  Sales are as brisk as the autumn weather, as our students look for-
ward to dining, dancing, and a monstrously-good time!

News from Mr. Anthony Ciccarelli, 
Principal of Birchwood Intermediate School
As the cooler weather arrives, please label all jackets, sweatshirts, hats 
etc., so we can return them to your child if they get misplaced.

If your child stays for any of our after school programs, please make sure 
you send in a note, or call the main office if they are not staying on a spe-
cific day. Please do not rely solely on an email to a teacher. 

Parent vs. Staff Volleyball Game will be held on Wednesday, November 
6th, at Walt Whitman High School. Be on the lookout for the flyer!!

News from Dr. Gayle Steele, 
Principal of Maplewood Intermediate School
Maplewood students came to school with smiles, ready for their fall photos. 
Students and staff looked great as they marked another school memory. 
Thank you to the PTA for organizing picture day.

There is a PTA meeting on Thursday, October 17th at 7 PM. All are wel-
come to attend.

Thank you to Mrs. Hatton, Mrs. Shapiro, Mrs. Garafalo, and Mrs. Lettieri for 
having their classes participate in a pumpkin decorating contest sponsored 
by Gellerman Orthodontics. After the contest, pumpkins will be donated to 
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Huntington Hospital and other community programs.
  
We are happy to share that our assistant principal, Mrs. Michelle Davis, is 
the 2019 New York State English Council Fellow Award Winner. NYSEC 
promotes professional development for educators across New York State 
and supports the development of best practices in English Language Arts.  
Mrs. Davis is a member of the council’s board and provides feedback to 
the New York State Education Department. She will be acknowledged 
this weekend at the annual conference in Albany. Congratulations, we are 
proud to have her!

News from Dr. Annie Michaelian, 
Principal of Oakwood Primary Center
Oakwood Primary Center is sending a special thank you to the PTA for all 
of their help last week with organizing our school photos and making these 
days very exciting for our students! 

On Thursday, October 17th, we welcome performers Beth and Scott to 
share their special Character Education assembly with all of our learners!  
We are excited to sing their special songs that promote quality character 
and making friends. That evening, come join us as we discuss upcoming 
activities at our PTA meeting beginning at 7:30 PM.  

The exciting energy continues into next week! On October 22nd, Oakwood 
students will search for their pumpkin in the annual Pumpkin Hunt!  We 
thank all of our wonderful staff in advance who have volunteered to help 
scatter over 600 pumpkins on the back field of Oakwood in preparation for 
the perfect Pumpkin Hunt for our students!

Please send in any gently used Halloween costumes, as we are collecting 
them in a decorated box for those in need for the Halloween parade! Please 
send in costume donations by October 28th!

A reminder to our families, join us for Oakwood’s annual outdoor Halloween 
Parade at 9:30 AM on October 31st!  Should the weather be inclement, we 
will hold the parade indoors only for students.  

Wishing you all a wonderful week ahead!

News from Mr. Mitchell Levy, 
Principal of Countrywood Primary Center 
This week at Countrywood has been a busy one as we have to get a full 
week of activities packed into just four days.  We started on Tuesday with 
our first lockdown drill of the year.  While we never want to dwell on various 
emergencies that can arise, we always want to be as prepared as possible. 
I am happy to report that our first lockdown drill of the year went very well.  
Staff and students alike remembered how to conduct themselves and await 
further instructions, and we are very proud of everyone.  We will continue to 
practice various drills throughout the school year.

Wednesday morning brought one of the most popular days of the year – the 
Countrywood Pumpkin Hunt.  Thank you to the many parent and staff vol-
unteers who arrived bright and early to assist us in scattering 600+ pump-
kins and creating a wonderful “Countrywood Pumpkin Patch.”  Earlier this 
morning all of our kindergarten students, and their teachers, posed for the 
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annual Kindergarten Photo – The class of 2032.  The photo will be displayed 
in our main hallway, as well as at the district office in the very near future.  
Wednesday’s Pumpkin Hunt got everyone in the Halloween spirit and we will 
build on that energy this Friday night with our annual Book Fair kickoff along 
with dinner (catered by our very own South Huntington Nutrition Services) 
and Halloween Dance.  This is always a popular and well-attended event, 
and the children and adults alike all have a blast.  If you have not already 
done so, please be sure to RSVP to our wonderful PTA, so we are sure to 
have enough food and activities for all who want to participate. 

News from the Board of Education
As District Clerk for the South Huntington School District, I would like to 
invite the staff and community members of our South Huntington School Dis-
trict to the “Board Recognition” at our Board Meeting scheduled for Wednes-
day, October 23, 2019, at 7:30 PM in the Birchwood Intermediate School’s 
cafeteria.
 
Our community is so very fortunate to have seven dedicated individuals work-
ing on behalf of all students in our District.  A Board member’s position is one 
of tremendous responsibility—not only are board members involved directly 
with District business at public board meetings, they also are involved in var-
ious committees—the Facilities Committee, the Audit Committee, the Policy 
Review Committee and the Curriculum Committee Council—that meet at 
various times each and every month.  Include those commitments with the 
never-ending school building meetings and ceremonies that Board members 
attend, and there are very few days of the week unspoken for.  Board mem-
bers are not compensated financially—they are strictly volunteers serving 
our wonderful South Huntington School District—however, if you were to 
ask any one of our members, they would tell you that their commitment and 
obligation to service provides them with enormous satisfaction.  
 
I urge you to attend our Board Recognition evening where students, staff 
and District organizations provide their appreciation to seven awe-inspiring 
members of our learning family.

News from SEPTA – Maureen Basedow
SEPTA’s 3rd Annual Fundraiser is today, October 17th, 2019.  Come for an 
amazing Murder Mystery Dinner and Show!  

Booster Club
Get your ticket; it’s almost time to pick the winner! You could be driving a new 
car or have $3,000 CASH in your pocket! Wildcat Booster Club Fall Raffle 
$10 per ticket - ALL proceeds go to support athletics! 
Grand prize: 2-yr lease on new RAV4 (choice of color!) or choose $3,000 
CASH
2nd prize: 4 tickets to JETS or GIANTS (your choice)

Winner will be drawn October 26th at the Varsity Football “Senior Game.” 
You do not need to be present to win. Tickets are available in the main office 
at ALL district schools; the Athletic Office on Weston Street, the concession 
stand, and student athletes in Stimson and Whitman!

Thank you for your support!
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The Weeks to Come
Thursday, October 17		  OW:  PTA Meeting, 7 PM
				    MW:  PTA Meeting, 7 PM
				    SW:  Book Fair
				    SEPTA Fundraiser-Parkside Manor,
				     6:30-10:30 PM

Friday, October 18		  SW:  Book Fair
				    CW:  Book Fair, 6 PM & 
				    Halloween Dance, 6:30 PM
				    BW:  PTA Halloween Dance, 7-8:30 PM

Sunday, October 20		  Marching Band: US Bands NY 
				    State Championships 

Monday, October 21		  CW:  Book Fair
				    SW/SMS:  Pumpkin Run
				    WW:  Fall College Fair, 8:30 AM

Tuesday, October 22		  CW:  Book Fair
				    OW: Pumpkin Hunt
				    SW/SMS:  Pumpkin Run
				    WW:  Guidance Night, 
				    Grade 9 Parents, 7 PM

Wednesday, October 23		  CW:  Book Fair
				    SW/SMS:  Pumpkin Run Rain Date
				    BW:  BOE Business Meeting/Board 
				    Recognition, 7:30 PM
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1 Schwab Road 
Huntington Station, NY 11746

Community and School District Flyers 
In an effort to make our weekly newsletter more convenient, each of the 
flyers we receive are listed below. Click on the one that interests you 
and you will be automatically linked to that flyer.
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http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Community_Documents/WebelosWoods2019.pdf
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Community_Documents/Car_raffle_2019_Poster.pdf
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Community_Documents/murder_mystery_link_flyer.pdf
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/WWHS_fundraiser_with_tear_off_2019-3.pdf
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Community_Documents/Troop_954_Car_Wash_2019.pdf


1 Schwab Road 
Huntington Station, NY 11746

http://www.huntingtonhelps.com
http://www.springfieldrepair.com/
http://www.amypodhurstacupuncture.com/
http://www.huntingtonjeep.com
http://www.brendelsofnewyork.com
http://www.ftc.edu
http://www.leaguelineup.com/welcome.asp?url=sthstebaseball
http://www.dreamtreetutors.com
http://www.TSHCamp.com
https://smythnora.com
http://www.northshoredance.net
http://www.hbcsoccer.com
http://www.mathnasium.com/huntington
http://www.thelighting-gallery.com


COASTLINE POOLS & SPAS

250 W. JERICHO TPKE.
HUNTINGTON STATION, 

NY 11746
631-351-4571

www.coastlinepool.com

http://www.huntingtontaxes.com/
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Gustozo_Pizza_Ad_Master.pdf
http://www.coastlinepool.com
http://www.longislandhealingartslearningcenter.com
http://www.coastlinepool.com
http://www.westhillsdentistry.com
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Hope_to_dream.pdf
http://li-orthopedicsolutions.com/
http://locations.jambajuice.com/ny/huntington/1100-e.-jericho-turnpike.html
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/LittleLeagueSmallFryOffer.pdf
https://stores.barnesandnoble.com/store/2327?view=
https://adventureland.us/
http://www.embroidme-huntington.com
http://www.skuffyautobody.com
http://www.huntingtonmazda.com
http://www.GCMazda.com
http://www.ten-tigers.com
http://www.danceXpressli.com


Lee Nober J.D.
Special Projects

If you would like  advertise in 
this newsletter, email me at: 

LNober@shufsd.org

New Huntington Location
326 Walt Whitman Rd.

Huntington, NY 11746
631-444-5544

zprad.com

Supports 
South

Huntington
Schools

http://www.suffolkCountyAcupuncture.com
mailto:LNober@shufsd.org
http://www.zwangerpesiri.com/
http://zprad.com
http://www.investorsbank.com
http://FaustHarrisonPianos.com
http://www.ferrantiempowerment.com
http://www.uncleg.com/
http://www.clubhousesteaks.com/
https://www.gohealthuc.com/nyc/long-island/huntington-station
http://www.westhillsdaycamp.com/
http://www.brioitalian.com/walt_whitman_shops.html

